TOWN OF DANDRIDGE, TENNESSEE 

BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN

Regular Meeting
11 February 2025
I. CALL TO ORDER

A. The Dandridge Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BMA) met in a regular session in Dandridge, Tennessee on Tuesday, the 11th day of February 2025.

B. Mayor MIKE CHAMBERS was present and presiding and called the meeting to order.

II. ROLL CALL

A. A roll call of the BMA was conducted with the following members responding:

· Alderman STEPHANIE CHURCHWELL

· Alderman JEFF DEPEW

· Alderman JESSICA ELDER

· Vice-Mayor TODD KESTERSON

· Alderman LONGMIRE

· Mayor MIKE CHAMBERS
ABSENT: 

· Alderman GEORGE GANTTE

B. A quorum being present, the following business was conducted and entered on the record:
III. PUBLIC HEARING
· Off Premise Beer Permit, Pravinkumar N Patel, 205 Milestone Commons Suite #6, Map 057, Parcel 056.11
No Comments

IV. READING OF THE MINUTES
It came on a motion by Alderman ELDER, seconded by Alderman LONGMIRE, to approve the Regular Session minutes of the January 14, 2024, meeting as written.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
V. PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS/COMMENTS
VI. PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS, MEMORIALS, REMONSTRANCES, AND

COMMUNICATIONS

None Presented
VII. BUSINESS PRESENTED BY THE MAYOR

None Presented

VIII. FINANCIAL REPORT BY THE TOWN RECORDER
Bank Balance:

BMA Acct:  

$5,646,585.60
DVFD Balance:

$   326,386.51



Drug Fund Balance:
$     24,080.39
DWMF Balance:

$3,720,266.67
IX. PRESENTATION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS
· Resolution 24/25-08 A Resolution Authorizing the Submission on an Application for FY 2025 State Community Development Block Grant Funds

Town Administrator Shockley – Just closed out last community development block grant which was used for sewer line project from nursing home down to Nichols Rd. We are now eligible for our next grant and are looking to complete next phase of waterfront masterplan (greenway from the library following the 1007 line out next to Mr. Davis property. Grant will by 82% with 18% match from the town. We will apply for maximum $1,000,000 but look to be in the $650,000-$700,000 range. To select Hatfield, Allen, and Associates for engineering services for LPRF project.

It came on a motion by Alderman ELDER, seconded by Alderman DEPEW, to approve Resolution No. 24/25-08
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Resolution 24/25-09 A Resolution Requiring the Display of the National Motto “In God We Trust” on Police Vehicles
Town Administrator Shockley – Comes from Alderman request. Was displayed on patrol vehicles in the past and was omitted during redesign of new vehicles. 
It came on a motion by Vice-Mayor KESTERSON, seconded by Alderman ELDER, to approve Resolution No. 24/25-09
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
X. OLD BUSINESS
· Approval To Disburse Opioid Settlement Funds to County
Rolled to Next Meeting
XI. NEW BUSINESS
· Special Events Approval
· March 7-9
Big Bass Tour
· March 22
White Pine Marine Trail Tournament
· April 12-13
Bill Dance Giant Bass Open Series
· May 17

White Pine Marine Trail Tournament
· May 18-24
National Professional Fishing League
· May 26

Jeff County Memorial Day
· June 21

Dandridge June Jubilee
· Sept. 26-27
Dandridge Scots-Irish Festival
· October 3-5
Big Bass Tour
· October 9-11
BFL Regional Championship
· October 18
White Pine Marine Trail
· October 25 
Dandridge Mountain Fall Days Festival
· Nov. 1-2

Bill Dance Giant Bass Open Series
· Nov. 7-8

White Pine Marine Trail Championship
It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Alderman LONGMIRE, to approve the Special Events List as a Whole.

Alderman Elder – Last year we discussed expenses for the town from events downtown, did we ever go anywhere with that? Wants to approve the March dates that are before the budget retreat and then approve the rest of the list at a future meeting after discussing costs to the town at the budget retreat. Town Administrator Shockley – Currently, we don’t have a fee for special events and we had said that is something we would discuss in the budget process. Alderman Depew – wants to go ahead approve list as a whole for this year due to all the planning that goes into these events. 
It came on a motion by Alderman ELDER, to amend Alderman DEPEW’s motion to Only Approve Events from Current Fiscal Year and then Discuss Events after June 30 at the Budget Retreat in March. Alderman DEPEW accepts the amended motion and seconded by Vice-Mayor Kesterson. 

A roll call was asked for and the BMA responded as follows:

Mayor CHAMBERS


AYE



Alderman CHURCHWELL

AYE

Vice-Mayor KESTERSON
AYE

Alderman DEPEW


AYE

Alderman LONGMIRE

AYE

Alderman ELDER


AYE
On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.

· Approval of Mutual Aid Agreement with Cocke County
Town Administrator Shockley – we had discussed at past meeting the truck situation between the Town and the Cocke County Highway Department. They have two of our vehicles for a while and we are looking at ways for reimbursement of that. We are trying to go through FEMA for approval of rental but we must have mutual aid agreement with Cocke County first. This is a mutual aid agreement for natural disasters and will be retroactive to the day of the event. 

It came on a motion by Alderman Elder, seconded by Alderman LONGMIRE, to approve the Mutual Aid Agreement with Cocke County

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Discussion to Surplus 2 Trucks to Cocke County Highway Department
Town Administrator Shockley – now that we have mutual aid agreement in place, wanted to gauge board’s interest in surplusing our two trucks to Cocke County if we can get fair market value supplemented from the FEMA deal. If we are not interested, I would just like to let them know now. One truck is a 2007 and one is a 2011 and both are scheduled to be rotated out. Alderman Depew is interested in seeing what FEMA supplements before telling them no.
· Approval of Printing and Mailing Servies - DWMF
Town Administrator Shockley – we currently use Williamsburg Mail…we have had some issues and they are getting more frequent. 
DWMF Tana Benson – DIVCO was referred to us from our current billing software. We recommend DIVCO as the price is pretty close to what we already pay. Feels like we will get much better service. 
It came on a motion by Vice-Mayor KESTERSON, seconded by Alderman ELDER, to Approve Printing and Mailing Services with DIVCO
Mayor CHAMBERS


AYE



Alderman CHURCHWELL

AYE

Vice-Mayor KESTERSON
AYE

Alderman DEPEW


AYE

Alderman LONGMIRE

AYE

Alderman ELDER


AYE
On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.

XII. DEPARTMENT HEAD UPDATES
· Police Chief – Phil Batts
· First Horizon Bank Situation Suspicious Package – great support from Morristown Bomb Squad, FBI out of Knoxville, JCSO, and Jefferson City PD. Canines alerted on chemicals in paint in package. It was a painting portfolio.

· Alderman Longmire appreciates the PD keeping public informed

· Public Works Director - Donald Whaley
· Been doing cutbacks and pothole patching. Putting mulch around town.

· New flashing stop-sign at 4-way stop downtown

· Codes Enforcement/Building Inspector - Terry Reneau
· Uptick in building permits this month
· Plans are in on the Feels Good Carwash
· Gave Firehouse Subs temporary co (landscaping not finished)
· Site plans for new buildings possible next month
· Parks and Rec Director – James Baker

· Lots of basketball going on, a lot of compliments

· Appreciates the speed bumps at FOD for safety

· Volleyball signups will start on February 17

· Lifeline screening February 12

· New class Cardio Drumming starting in a few weeks

· DVFD Chief – Andy Riley

· Applied for and received $25,400 TN Volunteer Fire Department Grant. 100% Funded

· Mail-outs will be going out in the next month or so for donation request.

· Dandridge Water Management Facility Superintendent - Tana Benson
· Had 9 water taps and 5 sewer taps
· Projects for Cline Rd Lift Station will start in March, next section (ARC) of sewer lines will go out for bid April 1st
· Town Administrator Shockley

· Retail Package Store – 4 applicants, waiting on background checks

· Submitted RFP for new website

· Eligible for FEMA mitigation funds – backup generators

XIII. MISCELLANEOUS

Town Attorney Greene: Package Store Ordinance: When this was presented to the board at the first reading, there was an item 4 under section 8-409: Where package stores may be located. For the second reading, there was only 3 items under section 8-409. At that meeting there was a handout given to put item 4 back on there. What was put back in was: a residence could not be beside or in front of the lot of liquor store. 

Consensus is to keep item 4 and add to agenda to clarify.

Vice-Mayor Kesterson – would like for town to take another look at putting in crosswalks downtown. Still not satisfied with the 4-way downtown. Sevierville has elevated crosswalks and would like to see something like that. 
Town Administrator Shockley – Safe Streets for all Grant deals with these types of things. Not sure where we are at with the Federal Freeze going on. We will look at all options. 
XIV. 
ADJOURNMENT

It came on a motion by Vice-Mayor Kesterson, seconded by Alderman ELDER, that the meeting of February 11, 2025, be adjourned.

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
_______________________________
ATTEST:
___________________________________________

Mike Chambers, Mayor
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